## **FUNDY SHOOTING SPORTS INC.**

Minutes of Meeting September 12, 2023

Meeting Called To Order at: 7:00 p.m.

Adoption of amended minutes of meeting of August 8, 2023

Moved by Trevor Little, seconded by Mike Delaney

## Treasurer's Report:

The Treasurer reported to those in attendance.

## **Old Business**

- John Kelly said some of the conveyor belt material from CFM has been cut into 24" sections but still needs to be cut to 24" squares to fit on our target stands. Thanks to member Greg Matthews for your efforts.
- Our annual youth shoot had 16 participants and the Ruger 10/22 rifle was won by Autumn Daigle; thanks to those members who assisted in the event.
- The Dana Russell Memorial Shotgun Shoot had to be cancelled last weekend due to weather, as is the standard for seemingly all our events this miserably sodden year, so we will try again this weekend if approaching Hurricane Lee allows! Email will be sent advising members of when it will be attempted. We received a donation of a 12 gun vault as a prize, thanks to Canadian Tire West.
- The Jim McGee Memorial Shoot is scheduled for September 23<sup>rd</sup>, followed by the RNBRA Provincial Revolver Shoot on September 24<sup>th</sup>.

## **New Business**

- John Kelly said the bank statement for August has been received & balanced.
- We lost two long-time club members this past week, Malcolm Taylor and Patrick McLaughlin condolences and donations have been sent on behalf of the club (thanks Dave Greene).
- Letters of thanks have been sent to The Gun Dealer, Greco Pizza, & Canadian Tire West for their donations to the Dana Russell Memorial Shoot.
- The CCFR has a very nice Facebook post thanking the club for our donation from National Range Day.
- Members are reminded that the range will be closed from Monday September 25<sup>th</sup> to and including Sunday September 30<sup>th</sup> for moose hunting season. The lock will be changed & you cannot enter.
- Blake Tibbetts said the 100 yard steel gong had been severely damaged by a high-calibre round of some sort. He believed we had one more spare to put out.
- Bill Nason advised members that he had heard, from a very reliable source, that there will be a one month amnesty allowing handgun transfers between individuals; however it will not allow new sales from dealers. Email will be sent to the membership when details are available.
- Bill Nason asked new members to remain after the meeting for range safety orientation.

Motion to adjourn at 7:25 p.m. by Mike Delaney

Next Meeting at 7:00 p.m. October 10, 2023

Bill Nason, PRESIDENT

Robert G. Roy, SECRETARY